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Dear Parents / Caregivers, 
 
The COVID-19 situation in South Australia is rapidly evolving, with health experts reporting this current Delta variant highly 
contagious resulting in the current ‘7-day lockdown - stay at home order’. 
 
We have been instructed to limit staff and students on site to reduce the potential risk of spreading this disease. 
 
Students of essential workers can attend school onsite where they will be provided with the same home learning materials and 
online learning as their peers with staff supervision. 
 
R-6 Home Learning and 7-11 online learning begins tomorrow, Thursday 22 July.  Year 12s continued their studies online 
today as per their normal timetable. 
 
It is an expectation all students who are home still ‘attend’ learning. As a school we will record their attendance daily.  The 
parent of any student who does not “check-in” will be contacted by the school. 
 
Therefore, the following will occur: 
 

Reception to Year 6: 
• Home learning begins Thursday 22 July – Tuesday 27 July, with all students checking in via Class Dojo by 10am 

with their class teacher for that day 
• Students should have brought home some learning materials yesterday.  
• Any questions or concerns including a child ill health please contact your teacher via Class Dojo 

Year 7-12 students: 
• ALL 7-12 students must attend 8:50am Caregroup to check-in with the Caregroup teacher for the day’s roll call.  This 

is also an opportunity for students to discuss any matters of concern. 
• If your child is too sick to attend online learning please notify the front office to mark as ill. 
• ALL 7-12 online lessons begin Thursday 22 July – Tuesday 27 July as per their Semester Two timetable via MS 

Teams 
• Attendance will be taken at the start of each lesson. If a student cannot log onto Teams the student needs to email 

the teacher at the time of the lesson or Caregroup. 
• Each 7-12 year level has a designated year level MSTeam, parents are encouraged to ensure students access 

information through this 
 
Last term year 7-12 Caregroup teachers asked students who did not have internet access or devices at home.  A list has been 
compiled with teachers organising alternative learning for these students. If, however, things have changed and you need IT 
support, please contact the school. 
 
Students and parents/ caregivers are encouraged to contact relevant teachers if requiring more information / clarification about 
learning via Daymap.  Alternatively, a message for a teacher can be left at the Front Office on 8821 0100.  
 
We will continue to update you via Class Dojo, Facebook and Daymap. 
 
All South Australians are making sacrifices to ensure our community remains as safe as possible. We appreciate this is a 
significant undertaking for you and your family. Your child’s teacher, our support staff and I are here to support you. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation and understanding in this situation. 
 

 
Alistair Williams 
Principal 
Wednesday 21 July 2021 


